
Dear Prayer Partners, 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! 

 How have you been brethren? We pray that through the grace of God you are all doing 

well. 

Last January 1, we had our Thanksgiving at our Church. We have gathered to once again 

altogether thank and praise God for the additional year He has blessed and added to us. Lots of 

brethren had made me shed tears from their thanksgiving testimony, and one of them that left a 

lasting impression was Sis. Nemia. I would like to share to you the encouragement she has been 

to us. Sis. Nemia, although with a loss of hearing and poor eyesight due to sickness and old age, 

she was the one of the most consistent attendee to our Sunday Services and most especially to 

our Prayer Meetings. She has never missed any services, except when the day had brought heavy 

rains. She has to go down a very long stairs and down a cemented road to be able to come to 

church so when heavy ran pours we know she cannot be with us.  She told us during our 

thanksgiving on how she cannot understand how and why she had to slowly lose her hearing and 

eyesight, but she said that she was always thankful to God that she never complained why it 

came to her. She has been a very good example to us and just by hearing her say those words she 

got us all n tears. May we ask for your help in prayers that you help us pray for her strength and 

god health as according to her, she has more to give to the Lord. Our thanksgiving was filled 

with tears and laughter and a heartful of thanksgiving. We also had you to thank for, for your 

continuous prayers and support.  Within this month, we also started a Good News Class at 

Nangalisan, we had to do it in the afternoon because it was too hot, we have to walk along the 

riverbanks to get to them and had to wait for the kids to come home from the river, it was such a 

rewarding sight when we get to see how focused they were in learning. Last Saturday of the 

month, we went to Alabok, up the mountains to celebrate another fruitful year to one of the 

churches we are supporting, it was really fascinating on how God brought His people together 

even in the mountains where house are far from the church. 

In the month of February, we started sharing the Gospel to the young people mostly High 

Schoolers, who are staying in the nearby boarding houses. And we thank God that they were able 

to join the Tuesday night fellowship. This month has been fruitful to us, for we were able to add 

two more missionaries to whom we are supporting, Ptr. Bernardo Arimas and Ptr. Lizardo 

Valeros. We thank God that we were still able to support more local missionaries and our 

brethren here have loved doing so. At the end of this month, we started a new project; we had 

roofed the remaining space at the back of the church. It has been the children’s playground so we 

had it roofed so that they can play there rain or shine. Please do pray for the needs of this project. 

 March was just a somewhat repeat of our February, we were not able to go out for we are 

the ones working on our project, for we do not have enough funds to pay for outside workers. 

We are so thankful to one of our brethren here who has dedicated his days in working with us 

together with his son. Sadly, we have to put it onhold for we have used all of our funds, but we 

are still thankful that we had atleast roofed the children’s play area. Please do help us pray for 

God’s providence that we may able to finish our project. With the project being onhold, we were 

able to go back to soul winning and Good News Classes by the grace of God. We were also able 

to attend one of the Churches’ anniversary here in our town, the Pasacla Baptist Church. Within 



this month two babies have been dedicated to God by their parents. We are having lots of kids 
inside the church and we pray that these kids will grow up fearing God and honoring His words.  
           My family and I, by the grace of God, we are all doing fine. Do pray for us, most 

especially our health, old age has been taking a toll on my body and it’s a bit hard to adjust. But I 

do believe that through God’s grace we are still able to do things for God’s glory.  

           Please continue remembering us in your prayers. Thank you and God Bless! 

P. S. We are so sorry we cannot send you pictures, but we have a Facebook Group wherein we 
post some pictures of our activities. We will try to send you some pictures once we compile 
them, we are having a hard time writing to you because our daughters who have been helping 
us is often home, so we apologize once again for the delay of our letter. 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1669410516541302/?ref=share&mibextid=NSMWBT 

 

 Your Missionaries, 

Pedrito Pulmano and family 

Prayer Requests: 

1. Good health for me and my family 

2. Our faithfulness and Dedication to God’s work 

3. My son Genesis- Spiritual needs 

4. Heavenly wisdom to preach 

5. Our project needs 

 

 


